Miss Ruth Baker Lakeview Comsolidated Schools Battle Creek, Michigan Dear Ruth: I took your letter to Miss Hoover's enrollment dosk this morning and had her sketch the activities that you indulged in in a professional way during her absence. I have made the statement to Mr. Tidrick in my name rather than to go up and get her signature. I trust that this is satisfactory. Your Rellog Foundation Camp sounds very interesting. I think you are indeed fortunate in being in a situation that presents such wonderful opportunities. I also trust that your course in chemistry can be worked out at Western State Teachers College in Halamazoo so that you may procure your Masters! Degree at NaVaU. next year. Everything is moving along splendidly here at the University and we trust that the same situation confronts you With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Besketbell Coach FCA:1g Enc.